



## Memo

To: Mayor Ron Belmont and Members of the Town Board

From: Galina Chernykh

CC: Jacqueline Greer, Michael Amodeo, Maureen MacKenzie

**Date:** 9/7/2021

Re: Request for approval

Dear Mayor Belmont and the Members of the Town Board:

The West Harrison Branch of the Harrison Public Library is petitioning the Town of Harrison to allow it to extend the existing parking lot eastward into town owned land.

This approximately 1,500 square feet extension will allow the development of a garden and open space immediately to the north of the library building where currently the asphalt parking lot is abutting the building. Extending the parking lot will provide the needed parking spots to be taken over by the garden and open space.

This additional green space, of approximately 2,200 square feet, will greatly enhance the aesthetics of the building surroundings and will provide library patrons with a much needed outdoor public amenity.

Please see the attached NYS construction grant's project narratives and the proposed site plan.

Thank you for your consideration.

Galina Chernykh, Library Director.